All fixed and mobile telephone users will have access to Freephone numbers (Press Release)

The providers of public fixed and mobile telephone networks are now under the obligation to ensure the access to Freephone numbers free of charge for callers. These numbers are assigned by the national Regulatory Agency for Electronic Communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI) from the National Numbering Plan, based on licenses.   This is a provision of ANRCETI Administrative Board Decision on regulating the provision of Freephone in public electronic communications networks, in force on Friday, June 5, 2009, after being published in the Official Gazette.  
The access to Freephone numbers allows every user to make calls to numbers from 800 XXXXX block without being charged for those calls. Freephone calls are possible from any fixed or mobile telephone and from any geographic zone of the Republic of Moldova. The number is dialed by using the prefix „0”, but without dialling the geographic zone code.  The Freephone calls are paid for by the holder of the Freephone number, such numbers being contracted from public fixed telephone network providers.    

Freephone services are mainly used by companies in order to provide free information and consulting services to their customers. Public authorities use Freephone numbers for the purpose of informing the citizens on different issues of their concern, by means of “hotlines”. ANRCETI also provides such a service by means of the „hotline” 0 800 80080. In the Republic of Moldova, like in EU countries, the Freephone numbers can be used by both legal and natural persons and practically every company offer such services to their customers. 

Not so long ago, in the Republic of Moldova, Freephone services were provided only within the public fixed telephone networks of SA „MOLDTELECOM” and only to its subscribers. The subscribers of other providers were disadvantaged in this regard, for the reason that the providers were unable to find an acceptable solution in terms of settlements for origination, transportation and transfer of calls to Freephone numbers. At the request of some providers and a number of users, ANRCETI looked into this issue and proposed solutions, further discussed with the interested parties and included in the aforementioned Decision.   
The Agency Decision establishes the principles of origination, transportation and transfer of calls to Freephone numbers and the obligations of providers in this regard. Thus, within 45 days from the date the decision becomes effective, the providers are bound to revise the interconnection agreements in force for the purpose of including the provisions of the Decision and ensure these provisions are included in the future interconnection agreements.     
The Agency specialists consider that ensuring the access of end-users of all public telephony networks to the services provided via Freephone will increase the demand for such services and also their development, which ultimately will be a gain, first of all, for this country’s population.  
Pursuant to the legislation in force, ANRCETI is in charge of numbering resources from the National Numbering Plan and assigns them against a fee to electronic communications network service providers upon their request. Further the resources are used either for the providers own need or are re-assigned to their subscribers,  in particular to legal persons providing public services.   
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